## INTERNATIONAL LABOUR OFFICE BUREAU INTERNATIONAL DU TRAVAIL OFICINA INTERNACIONAL DEL TRABAJO



1, raute des Morillons CH-1211 GENÈVE 22

Téléphone direct (22) 799 central (22) 799 61 11

Fac-similé (22) 798 86 85

F-mail: ilo@ilo.org

Site internet: www.ilo.org

Ref. BIT/ILO

Votre réf.

Mr Ansgar Wansing Chairman, Central Staff Committee European Patent Office 80298 Munich Germany

28 April 2009

## Dear Mr Wansing,

Thank you for your letter of 23 April 2009 about the meeting on May 5 regarding relevant developments in the Administrative Tribunal of the ILO (ILOAT). We write to advise that this meeting aims at an exchange of views among the legal advisers of the international organizations concerned. Thus, the participation of staff associations in this meeting is not envisaged.

Your letter also notes the possible presence of members of the Tribunal at the meeting. Those persons will serve as resources for the discussion in order to ensure that the up-to-date developments facing the Tribunal are properly understood.

I would like to express my appreciation for the contribution of your association to issues involving the administration of internal justice.

With best regards,

Guido Raimondi Legal Adviser

Gus Rous.

cc: Ms Virginia Melgar, Principal Director, Legal Service, EPO

## facsimile

Ref.:

**TAOIT 2.1** 

Initials:

GR/ms

Date:

28 April 2009

Pages:

1/2



International Labour Office

4 route des Monilons CH-1211 Geneva 22 Tel.: +41 22 799 6111 Fax: +41 22 798 8685

E-mail: llo@llo.org www.ilo.org

To:

Mr Ansgar Wansing

Chairman, Central Staff Committee

-<u>--</u>- <u>--</u>---

Fax:

+49 89 2399 8470

From:

Mr Guido Raimondi

Legal Adviser

JUR

Fax:

+41 22 799 8570

Direct | Tel.:

+41 22 799 6525

E-mail:

jur@ilo.org

Subject:

Letter re Meeting on 5 May 2009 - Administrative Tribunal of the ILO

Please forward this letter urgently to Mr Wansing.

Many thanks.